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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
I trust all Dads had a wonderful day on Sunday celebrating with their 
children. To all the fathers, we salute you. Your dedication, sacrifice 
and love do not go unnoticed. We hope your day was filled with joy, 
relaxation and all the things that bring you happiness. Thanks to 
everyone for coming along for a 'Danish' it was a fantastic crowd 
and the children certainly enjoyed spending the morning with the 
special people in their lives. 
 
The Grade 4 campers returned tired and weary, but with a great 
experience that highlighted the opportunities to grow in their 
independence, resilience and simply challenging themselves. It was 
a fantastic camp and I thank wholeheartedly the staff who attended 
and ensured the experience was such a success. 
 
After a lot of hard work and practice the Grade 5 children will be 
heading to St Francis on Thursday to participate in the Catholic 
Education Sandhurst, Festival of the Sacred. The day brings together 
a huge body of work, dance, music and singing to highlight Arts 
within our lives. Parents are welcome to attend and I thank Mrs 
Teed for coordinating the event. 
 
Welcome to Kris Millard, our new social worker who has already 
started at Holy Rosary. She will be working at our school, 
supporting the children, families and staff - 3 days a week, Tuesday, 
Thursday and Friday. It certainly has been a long process, however 
Kris brings with her enthusiasm and passion for the role and I’m sure 
we will enjoy working alongside her. 
 
A reminder that we have Trivia 
night this Saturday night, we 
still have plenty of spots available 
and I thank the organisers for their 
hard work.  
I urge families to get a table 
together and support our school as 
we continue to provide social and 
fundraising opportunities for all. 

CALENDAR 
SEPTEMBER 2023  
Wed 6th PSG Meetings 
Thu 7th  Festival of the Sacred (Gr 5) 
Fri 8th  PSG Meetings 
Fri 8th Canteen Pizza Day 
Sat 9th Trivia Night 
Mon 11th – Fri 15th Health & PE Week 
Mon 11th  Divisional Athletics Carnival 
Wed 13th PSG Meetings 
Fri 15th PSG Meetings 
Fri 15th  Last Day Term 3 – 2.15pm dismissal 
  
OCTOBER 2023  
Mon 2nd First Day Term 4 
Tue 3rd Pie Drive Orders Due 
Wed 4th Indigenous Art Incursion (Gr 3 & 4) 
Mon 9th Pupil Free Day – Learning Conversations 
Mon 9th Learning Conversations: 9.00am – 3.30pm 
Tue 10th Learning Conversations: 3.30pm – 6.30pm 
Fri 13th Colour Run Fundraising Opens  
Fri 13th  Pie Drive Collection Day 
Fri 27th ‘Beats & Pieces’ Music Incursion (Gr 3 - 6) 
  
NOVEMBER 2023  
Wed 1st Bendigo Cup Public Holiday 
Mon 6th – Wed 8th Grade 6 Camp 
Fri 17th Colour Run Event Day 
 

NEWSLETTER  
   MASS TIMES 

Holy Rosary – Hamelin St 
Saturday’s 6pm   Sunday’s 10am 

Weekday Masses – Tues - Sat 9.15am 
 

St Francis Xavier – Strickland Rd 
Sunday – 8.30am     
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Check out our school Facebook page to stay 
up to date with the latest news! 
https://www.facebook.com/holyrosaryprimar
yschoolwhitehills/ 

https://www.facebook.com/holyrosaryprimaryschoolwhitehills/
https://www.facebook.com/holyrosaryprimaryschoolwhitehills/


 
In line with the new EBA and children accessing classrooms at 8.50am our music plays and children move inside to prepare for the 
day. All classes have the opportunity to read or quietly get their area prepared to begin work at 9.00am. It is important for all 
children to be on time as we build punctuality as an important life skill. Thanks for supporting us in this minor change. 
 
Finally, we are currently working through a review of the booking and payment system for the bus. Families who use the service 
certainly appreciate the opportunity for use as it is a private arrangement with Godkins Bus Lines. We all value the service and will 
continue to provide updates regarding any changes. 
 

 
Paul Wilkinson  
Principal 
 

 

SCHOOL NEWS  

Catholic Identity 

 
 

HATS ON! AT HOLY ROSARY 
At Holy Rosary, our SunSmart Policy notes that all children will be required to wear their school hats from ‘Hats On Day’- September 
1 to ‘Hats Off Day’ - May 1, whenever they are outside including sports lessons. 
This 'Hats On' period is also extended anytime the UV is consistently 3 or above. With this in mind, we ask all students begin 
wearing their hats at school.  
Our’ NO HAT, NO PLAY’ policy will be enforced from today (Monday 4th September). Children without hats will be required to 
remain under cover near the Grade 1 rooms. 
Please note, hats must be navy blue bucket hats (or reversible house colour hats worn on the navy side) as per the school uniform. 
Caps and other non uniform hats will not be allowed. 
 

gold 



LEARNER DIVERSITY: PSG MEETINGS 
Thank you to the families who have attended their PSG meetings. The Program Support Group (PSG) 
Meetings are scheduled meetings that provide collaborative discussions between school, home and 
external therapeutic support for students with additional needs within our school.  These conversations 
support the set goals and adjustments that are developed to guide and reinforce the learning that takes 
place within the school setting. 

 

Please note this in your diary/calendar. PSG meetings will take place each Wednesday and Friday during Term 3; beginning in 
week 6 (Friday, 18th August) through to Week 10 (Friday, 15th September). In addition, meetings will run for 35 minutes to allow 
parents, teachers and the Learner Diversity Leader to discuss the student’s personalised learning plan (PLP) with an emphasis on 
the students goals that have been put in place to support the learning for your child.   
 

All meetings have been scheduled as ‘virtual meetings’. If you would like your meeting to take place onsite please forward this 
preference to Mandy via email. If you cannot view your time on PAM, please feel free to contact the office and they will be able 
to assist you, alternatively, you can email Mandy  mantoniadis@hrwhitehills.catholic.edu.au.   
- Mandy Antoniadis (Learner Diversity Leader) 
 
FESTIVAL OF THE SACRED – THIS THURSDAY 
Our Grade 5 students will be travelling to St. Francis on Thursday 7th September to participate in the Festival of the Sacred. The 
children have been working hard with Mrs Teed and visiting members of the Australian School of Performing Arts (ASPA) to get 
performance ready. Tickets are available for FREE for friends and families who would like to attend via the link and QR code below. 

 
 

SCHOOL SPORT 
– WHAT’S HAPPENING?! 

Troy Coates (PE Coordinator) 
 
HEALTH & PE WEEK – NEXT WEEK 
Next week is Health & PE Week. As part of our Health & Physical Education curriculum we will be participating in additional sport 
and health activities throughout the week. Students are encouraged to wear their sports uniform every day. 
Some activities that will happen throughout the week include: PMP activities before school Monday, lunchtime games including 
skipping, downball and futsal, eating lunch outdoors and our grade 6 v teachers hockey match on the last day.  
Further to this, each class will be able to enjoy a Health Lesson from our Grade 6 students. This will include a slideshow and 
activities that will engage and assist their understanding of a healthy lifestyle.  
 
SCHOOL RUN 4 FUN: COLOUR EXPLOSION 
Did you hear the exciting news? We are hosting a Colour Explosion School Fun Run with 

Australian Fundraising! The brightest day at school is coming to Holy Rosary on Friday 17th 
November 2023! 
Fundraising will open online early next Term (Friday 13th October), with information to be sent 
home closer to this date.  
Big prizes are up for grabs! With awesome prizes available for anyone who raises as little as $10! 
 

mailto:mantoniadis@hrwhitehills.catholic.edu.au


BASKETBALL CARNIVAL 
Congratulations to the 14 students who represented Holy Rosary at the Basketball Carnival last Friday. All students should be very 
proud of the way they conducted themselves, showing outstanding sportsmanship in all games. Well done to the boys team who 
finished 2nd overall in their section, only losing one game for the day. We would like to make a special thank you to Adam Torney 
and Matt Sawyer who helped coach the teams. It was fantastic to see so many parents come along and support us. The kids had 
a really enjoyable day. 

 
TOURNAMENT OF THE MINDS 
Congratulations to the 17 amazing Grade 4-6 students who represented Holy Rosary in the 
Tournament of the Minds at La Trobe University, Bendigo on August 19th. 
These wonderful students spent 6 weeks this term working together in teams, preparing a 
response to a challenging problem. The students worked beautifully together, creating 
interesting and clever responses to their chosen challenge.  

It was fantastic to see them grow in their communication skills, their teamwork and their confidence in their own ideas and 
presentation skills.  
We look forward to using all we have learnt this year to come back bigger and better next year.  
Thanks also to Mrs Kerlin, Miss Spence and Mrs Angove for their commitment to the program and the time that they gave to 
ensure the students were supported right through to competition day. - Mrs DeAraugo. 
 

On Saturday 19th August, 16 of our Students went to La Trobe University to represent Holy Rosary in the ‘Tournament of Minds’.  
There were two teams. Birds of TOMadise and Set in Stone. There were two challenges. There was the Long Term challenge and 
the Spontaneous challenge. The Long Term challenge is where the team presents their practiced play. The Spontaneous challenge 
is where the team gets asked a question on the day and has to figure out an answer. Although we had some problems along the 
way we still did great. - Maddy Postlethwaite (4LS) 
 
MATHS COMPETITIONS 
Throughout this year we have had some of our Grade 4,5 & 6 students competing in the 
following Maths Competitions: 

• APSMO Maths Olympiad,  
• Australian Maths Challenge  
• Australian Maths Competition 

These competitions enable students to challenge their Math abilities with other students across Australia and develop their skills 
in thinking and problem solving. 
On Friday at assembly, we congratulated and presented students with their certificates from their most recent competition, the 
Australian Maths Competition. There were some fantastic results with several students receiving certificates of Proficiency and 
Miller Polglase obtaining a Certificate of Distinction!  
Well done to all students on your efforts and willingness to have a go at something out of your comfort zone! 
 

How Can We Help? 

At Holy Rosary, we are always here to offer any support that we can, whether it be emotional, 
physical, spiritual or mentally. We can assist with support relating to your child or needs your 
family may have at the present time. Please reach out to your child’s teacher, the office staff or 
Jo Thurley (Deputy Principal) at any time! 

 

We may assist with 
 Practical Help (Meals, groceries etc) 

 A Listening Ear 
 School Attendance 

 General information & advice, with links to outside agencies & community support 



ATTENDANCE  

 
 
 

STUDENT NEWS 
HAPPY BIRTHDAY 
Students who are celebrating their birthdays this week are Rose Mortimer, Jack O’Brien, Isaac Plant, Jimmy Carter, 
Leni McRae & Maddy Postlethwaite. Happy Birthday to you and we hope you have a wonderful day. 
 

STUDENTS OF THE WEEK      
 

      
 

     
 

    

 
 

 Students of the Week 
FJM Theodore 

FMM Madeline 
1CV Regan 
1GS Tegbir 
2SD Erin 
3CW Harry 
3OG Zane 
4BD Lacee 
4LS Flynn 
5DL Zaydah 
5JO Jayde 

6DW Isabel 
6MG Keighlan 

80%

85%

90%

95%

100%

F Gr 1 Gr 2 Gr 3 Gr 4 Gr 5 Gr 6

Year Level Attendance - Week 7, Term 3

FoodShare is located in the Rosarium building, in the room directly 
inside of the big glass doors that you enter through.  
Bags are available to fill with what you require. There is no need to 
ask before taking, we welcome you to come and just take what you 
may need.  

Food items often 
available include: 

- Tinned 
Spaghetti 

- Pasta Sauce 
- Rice 
- Vegetables 

- Frozen 
items 

- Wraps 
- Milk 
- Bread 

Holy Rosary is pleased to partner with FoodShare, Bendigo to provide 
food relief for families who may need it. Food is delivered each 
Tuesday morning and is available for ALL of our school community to 
use.  
 



SOCIAL COMMITTEE NEWS 
CANTEEN VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 

Have you been thinking about volunteering in our school Canteen but not sure that you have what it takes?  
Good news! You don’t need any special culinary skills; just a friendly can-do attitude and a Working with Children Check! 

 

Should we not have enough volunteers for the coming week by Thursday morning, we will be unable to offer our regular 
canteen. 
If you are able to volunteer in our Canteen, please contact the school office or Lindy Vance on 0409 067 404. 
 

PIZZA & PASTA DAY 
THIS FRIDAY 8TH SEPTEMBER 

Order now via Flexischools! 
 

- PIZZA meal deal - 
1 Slice of Pizza and a drink 

OR 
- PASTA meal deal - 

1 serve of Bolognese Pasta and a drink 
 

Extra Pizza slices available 
Add a Homemade Cookie (Chocolate Chip) or Donkey Drop (Rum Ball) 

 

Pizza – Hawaiian, BBQ Meat Lovers, Cheese Lovers, Ham & Cheese 
Drink – Chocolate Milk, Strawberry Milk, Apple Juice, Orange Juice, Apple & Blackcurrant Juice 

 

Ordering is available via Flexischools only. No late orders or cash/paper bag orders will be accepted. 
 

TRIVIA NIGHT – SATURDAY 9TH SEPTEMBER 
Don’t forget our Trivia Night is coming up soon! Come along on Saturday 9th September for a fun 
filled night out! See the attached flyer for more information or drop in to the office to secure 
your spot now!  

Prize Donations: Do you own a local business and would like to donate a prize for our lucky door or raffle?! Please contact 
Tamara McIntosh or the office if you can help us out. 
 

PIE DRIVE 
The Holy Rosary Social Committee has partnered with Bridgewater Bakehouse Bendigo to 
host a Pie Drive.  
Giving families the opportunity to order delicious Bridgewater Bakehouse pies, with the 
convenience of pickup from school, all while raising funds for future school events and 
projects.  
Order Forms were sent home with the eldest child in each family last Tuesday. If you need an extra copy, please pop into the 
office. 
 

HOLY ROSARY CANTEEN 
VOLUNTEER ROSTER - TERM 3 2023 

DATE TIME VOLUNTEERS 
SEPTEMBER 2023 

Thur 7th September 9.00am – 11.00am Carine Comer 
PIZZA DAY - Fri 8th Sept 9.00am – 12.00pm Dea Robertson & Danielle Brennan 
PIZZA DAY - Fri 8th Sept 10.30am – 11:45am Tamara Ferguson & Jess Sawyer 
PIZZA DAY - Fri 8th Sept 1.30pm – 2.30pm Gabrielle Turner-Eylander 

   
Thur 14th September 9.00am – 11.00am Volunteer Needed 
Fri 15th September 9.00am – 12.00pm Volunteer Needed & Volunteer Needed 
Fri 15th September 10.30am – 11:45am Chelsea Kennedy 



SPORTS &COMMUNITY NEWS 

 

 



 
 
 

HOLIDAY ACTIVITIES 



 
 
  



 


